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Marguerite McLean ) \0000- Of'_________ 

From: Maria A. Abbagnaro [mabbagnaro@cordiacorp.comj 

Sent: Wednesday, December 28 , 2011 2:07 PM 

To: Filings@psc.state.fl.us 

Subject: Cordia Communications Corp. --- T J627/8088TX640 

Attachments: FL Surrender.pdf 

Attached is a request for surrender of license due to bankruptcy. 

Maria A. Abbagnaro 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: The information contained in this e-mail may be proprietary, confidential, 
privileged or exempt from disclosure under law. Unless you are the addressee (or authorized to receive 
for the addressee), you may not use, copy or disclose to anyone the message or any information 
contained in the message. If the reader is not the intended recipient, please advise the sender and delete 
your copy of this message. Thank you 
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law 	Office of Maria A. Abbagnaro, llC ----it:!- .. ....".. 

December 28, 2011 

Florida Public Service Commission 

Division of Regulatory Analysis 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Re: 	 Cordia Communications Corp. 


TJ627/8088TX640 


To Whom it May Concern : 

Cordia Communications Corp. ("Cordia") filed for protection under Chapter 11 of the US Bankruptcy Code, Case 
6:11-bk-06493 on May 1, 2011 in the Middle District of Florida. Attached for your reference is a copy of the 

filing receipt. Cordia entered into an asset purchase agreement with Birch Telecom of the South, Inc. dba Birch 

Telecom dba Birch Communications and transferred its customer base to Birch on or about October 14, 201l. 

Cordia and Birch filed the required waiver request for the aforementioned transaction the Public Service 

Commission on July 19, 2011 . 

Cordia does not currently serve any end-users in the State of Florida and wishes to surrender the licenses 
granted to it to provide telecommunications services in the State effective December 31, 2011. Please note 

that, although the Commission no longer regulates interexchange service, Cordia's request for surrender 

includes both its CLEC and IXC authority. 

Cordia is still in bankruptcy, no longer provides services to any end users in any jurisdiction and therefore does 

not earn revenues, and is currently winding down operations. As a result, Cordia is unable to pay any Regulatory 
Assessment Fees due to the Commission and is requesting a bankruptcy cancellation of its licenses and waiver of 

filing and assessment fees. 

Please date stamp the copy provided of this letter and return in the enclosed self-addressed stamped envelope. 
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